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Education for a beginning. . . Values for a lifetime.




“Pace et Bene* Peace and Goodness.”

“Miracles can happen when hearts are touched.” John Baptist deLaSalle 

"Let it be known to all who enter here, that Jesus Christ is the reason for this school, the unseen but ever present teacher in all its classes, the model of its faculty and the inspiration for its students."










October 10, 2012
Dear Parents and Guardians,

Please consider attending the Family School Association Meeting tonight in the cafeteria at 7:00 p.m. 

This is a new organization with many exciting ideas as well as the willingness to continue many Saint Hilary traditions. As my grandmother always said “Many hands make light work.” They are looking for volunteers for the many things in the works. All parents are automatically considered members of this organization. 

Our second graders are preparing for First Reconciliation in December. Tomorrow evening, a mandatory parent meeting will be held in the Cafeteria at 7:00 p.m. Parents are the first religion teachers of their children. We look forward to seeing you there. 

Our first Family Mass is on Sunday October 28 at 10:00 a.m. The FSA will be hosting an after mass get together with light refreshments. Our Schola and Bell Choir will be providing the music for the liturgy. It would be great if Saint Hilary could “pack the church” to show our appreciation for the continued spiritual and financial support of our school.  

As the end of the academic quarter approaches, please make sure all financial obligations are 
up to date. If a family is having financial difficulty, please contact Mr. Neis directly. The Archdiocese and our own Board of Specified Jurisdiction are holding the school accountable for its financial obligations. The exclusion policy in the Parent and Student Handbook will be enforced. 
Friday is a relaxed dress code day featuring hats and socks.A donation of a minimum of $1 is requested.  The proceeds will go to Saint Marie Mutien School in Mbalmayo, Cameroon, West Africa.  
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See the flyer in today’s envelope about the Halloween Dance on October 27th. Approved volunteers are needed. 

Coaches and Volunteers: Volunteers/Coaches are required by Archdiocesan policy to complete a file, which includes: Form 7703 Archdiocesan Application for Employment or Volunteer Service 




     Criminal Background Check –eAppsDB – online application 

                                          CANTS 689 form (Child Abuse and Neglect Tracking System) 

                                          Code of Conduct: read signed and dated 

                                          Safe Environment Training: Virtus/Protecting God’s Children and Youth 

We appreciate the gifts of time and talent our volunteers offer to the students of Saint Hilary School.  If you have completed this process last year or before last year you need only to renew the CANTS form. We will be doing a follow-up on this within the first weeks of school.            

Dates to Remember 
October 10

Family School Association Meeting  Café  7:00 p.m.

October 11

First Reconciliation Parent Meeting (Mandatory) 7:00 p.m. 
October 12

Student Council Dance sponsored by Grade 8 

October 13

Alumni Quiz Night 

See the Peek of the Week sheet for additional dates. 

Sincerely,

Michael G. Neis 
Michael G. Neis
Principal
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